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Washington, DC  20515 

 
November 4, 2020 

 
 
 
Honorable Carolyn B. Maloney 
Chairwoman 
Committee on Oversight  
 and Reform 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Madam Chairwoman: 
 
The Congressional Budget Office has reviewed 10 bills ordered reported by 
the House Committee on Oversight and Reform on September 16, 2020: 
 

• H.R. 2277, a bill to designate the facility of the United States Postal 
Service located at 1715 Linnerud Drive in Sun Prairie, Wisconsin, as the 
“Fire Captain Cory Barr Post Office Building”; 
 

• H.R. 5451, a bill to designate the facility of the United States Postal 
Service located at 599 East Genesse Street in Fayetteville, New York, as 
the “George H. Bacel Post Office Building”; 

 
• H.R. 5562, a bill to designate the facility of the United States Postal 

Service located at 4650 East Rosedale Street in Fort Worth, Texas, as 
the “Dionne Phillips Bagsby Post Office Building”; 

 
• H.R. 5972, a bill to designate the facility of the United States Postal 

Service located at 500 Delaware Avenue, Suite 1, in Wilmington, 
Delaware, as the Mary Ann Shadd Cary Post Office”; 

 
• H.R. 5983, a bill to designate the facility of the United States Postal 

Service located at 4150 Chicago Avenue in Riverside, California, as the 
“Woodie Rucker-Hughes Post Office Building”; 
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• H.R. 6016, a bill to designate the facility of the United States Postal 
Service located at 14955 West Bell Road in Surprise, Arizona, as the 
“Marc Lee Memorial Post Office Building”; 

 
• H.R. 6418, a bill to designate the facility of the United States Postal 

Service located at 509 Fairhope Avenue in Fairhope, Alabama, as 
the “William ‘Jack’ Jackson Edwards III Post Office Building”; 

 
• H.R. 7088, a bill to designate the facility of the United States Postal 

Service located at 111 James Street in Reidsville, Georgia, as the 
“Senator Jack Hill Post Office Building”; 

 
• H.R. 7502, a bill to designate the facility of the United States Postal 

Service located at 101 South 16th Street in Clarinda, Iowa, as the 
“Jessie Field Shambaugh Post Office Building”; and 
 

• H.R. 7810, a bill to designate the facility of the United States Postal 
Service located at 3519 East Walnut Street in Pearland, Texas, as the 
“Tom Reid Post Office Building”. 
 

CBO estimates that enacting the legislation would have no significant effect 
on the federal budget and would not affect direct spending or revenues; 
therefore, pay-as-you-go procedures do not apply. CBO also estimates that 
enacting the legislation would not increase net direct spending or on-budget 
deficits in any of the four consecutive 10-year periods beginning in 2031.  
 
The legislation contains no intergovernmental or private-sector mandates as 
defined in the Unfunded Mandates Reform Act. If you wish further details 
on this estimate, we will be pleased to provide them. The CBO staff contact 
is Sofia Guo. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Phillip L. Swagel 
Director 

 
 
cc: Honorable James Comer 
 Ranking Member 
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